
Dashwood Community Center Advisory Committee Meeting minutes – May 3, 2022 

 

The meeting was called to order at 1903 Hrs by Chair Donald Weigand. 

 

Present: 

Councillor Diane Faubert – South Huron  

Councillor John Becker – Bluewater 

Kathy Hayter 

Justin Hayter 

Rob Hoffman 

Ted Hoffman  

Donald Weigand 

Jeremy Becker – South Huron General Manager of Community & Emergency Services 

 

Regrets: 

Maggie Off – Bluewater Facilities Manager  

 

Committee was advised of the Building Condition Assessment that is underway in conjunction with 

Bluewater’s project.  

Discussion on the playground replacement project – joint project between South Huron & Bluewater. 

Bluewater has passed their budget. ABC Recreation was onsite earlier that day to look at options and 

location of the playground equipment was discussed and the current site is not accessible. Committee 

members were not in favour of a change of location. 

Committee chair advised the birds are living in the east vent on the building – staff will be advised to 

monitor and repair what is needed to keep birds out. 

The hydro panel in the yard south of the parking lot was removed by a contractor due to its unsafe 

condition. Festival hydro advised that it will not be replaced as it is no longer used. 

The Walking Bridge was discussed as it is and old hand made and is not accessible.  More information to 

be discussed on the bridge in the future. 

Friedsburg Days will be needing some more picnic tables if available for the event and Men’s Club has 

also requested tables for the upcoming steak night. 



The tree that is located on the north side of the pavilion in the grass area is going to be an issue with the 

upcoming events – Rob Hoffman will look into transplanting the small tree to the east property line 

where the last tree was removed due to condition. 

 

Motion to adjourn the meeting at 1941. 

 

 

Minutes taken by Jeremy Becker 


